Neighbourhood Watch Annual Report 2023-2024

Members will be aware that I took over the role as Neighbourhood Watch (NW) coordinator from Paul Wale in February 2024. I am grateful to Paul for downloading all the relevant links to give a seamless hand over. We are also grateful to Lydia for distributing NW bin stickers which helps get the message out. Since that time I have been passing on, what I consider, is relevant information about crime in our locality, to Saxtead Neighbourhood Watch members. It will be appreciated that there is a raft of information which may be interesting but relates to Suffolk generally so this is filtered out. Contact has been made with the Police Service to ensure Saxtead is on its radar once again. Previously we were in receipt of crime clear up rates but this information dried up. In my opinion clear up rates are as important as the crime rates. Now Tim Passmore has been re-elected as Crime Commissioner it may be opportune to press him again on these matters. 

Day by day I do not receive feedback on information supplied but it may not be correct to assume I have got this about right. Observations from Parish Councillors who are on the NW list will be especially welcome. To end with "good news". To the best of my knowledge we have had no crime incidents in Saxtead. There have been waves of crime in adjacent parishes but not Saxtead. Those waves of crime usually relate to expensive tool thefts from sheds and vans. I wonder where all these very expensive tools end up?

Jonathan Sullivan NW Coordinator for Saxtead

